

## **ALPHA IOTA DELTA OF CHI PSI**

Chi Psi Bryan Scholarship 6555 Sugarloaf Parkway, Suite 307-113 ● Duluth, GA 30097 http://gtchipsi.org

February 20, 2016

Principal or Guidance Counselor North Paulding High School 300 North Paulding Drive Dallas, GA 30132

RE: Scholarship Opportunity for incoming Georgia Tech students

Dear Principal or Guidance Counselor,

Alpha Iota Delta of Chi Psi Fraternity is proud to announce the Bryan Scholarship (formerly the Bethel Scholarship prior to 2013) to the Georgia Institute of Technology. The scholarship is sponsored by the Robert B. Plunkett Memorial Educational Trust. This year, we are offering one scholarship of \$1,000 to a qualified young man entering Georgia Tech in the fall of 2016.

The scholarship is being offered by the fraternity in memory of Oscar Virgil Bryan, Jr., IA '67, who was continually involved in his fraternity and his community as a generous philanthropist and leader. The scholarship is available to any senior male student who will be graduating high school in 2016 and who will be attending the Georgia Institute of Technology. It will be awarded to the young man who best exemplifies the ideals of our fraternity as demonstrated by Brother Bryan in a lifetime of service to those ideals.

The written application, accompanied by an official transcript, must be postmarked no later than April 30, 2016. A committee will screen the applications, and the semifinalists will be announced on May 31, 2016. The finalists must attend an interview during the month of June in the metro Atlanta area. More information on interview times and locations will be provided in the letter sent to all semi-finalists. The winner will be announced at a banquet in Atlanta in August.

Thank you for your assistance in providing this scholarship opportunity, and please forward this packet to the college guidance counselor or other appropriate person in your high school. If you, your counselor, or any of your students have any questions or would like to know more about Chi Psi, please call me at (678) 464-3747, or email me at jbrettallen@gmail.com.

Sincerely, J. Brett Allen, IΔ '89 Alpha Iota Delta of Chi Psi Alumni Association Bethel Scholarship Chairman